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Judith Schoner, The Conifers, Cowbridge Road, Aberthin, Vale of Glamorgan, CF71 7LE

The Conifers, Cowbridge Road, Aberthin
Removal of Conifers and Beech along rear (N) boundary

SITE AND CONTEXT

A modern two storey dwelling with a rendered first floor and ground floor faced in stone cladding called The Conifers.  It is situated on the main road through Aberthin and within the Aberthin Conservation Area.

DESCRIPTION OF DEVELOPMENT

It is intended to remove a row of conifers and possibly a Beech tree from the rear garden.

PLANNING HISTORY

2011/00265/FUL : The Conifers, Cowbridge Road, Aberthin, Cowbridge - Installing up to 18 photovoltaic solar panels on the south facing roof for a 4kw (maximum) system.  - Approved 20/04/2011 (case officer - YW)

1997/00546/FUL : The Conifers, Aberthin - First floor bedroom extension  - Approved 04/07/1997 (case officer - SJC)

REPORT

The trees form a mainly coniferous hedge with the Beech tree at one end.  The conifers comprise a few densely planted Cypresses of the same variety and a Monterey Cypress (at the opposite end to the Beech).  All the evergreens are browning on the underside of their crowns which is possibly due to weather at the early part of the year and is irremediable.  It is hoped that the Beech can be retained but this will depend on what its condition is revealed to be following removal of the adjacent conifers although it is likely to be heavily suppressed on the one side.   

The garden is attractively planted and although a useful habitat for nesting birds (mainly Sparrows) and of screening value between neighbouring gardens, the conifers are quite unsightly to the owners.  (It has been stated that the adjoining neighbours are happy at the prospect that the trees will be removed - the trees must overshadow both gardens.)   There is a watercourse between the two properties which serves as a natural boundary and the owner intends to replace the trees with other more suitable species.   

Given the compromised foliage and thus overall appearance of the conifers coupled with the trees only being visible minimally when passing the property at close quarters, there is no justification for serving a tree preservation order to retain them.

RECOMMENDATION 
NO OBJECTIONS.

NOTE:

1.
I should be grateful if you would consider replacing the tree(s) in order to continue the benefits which trees make to the setting and amenities of the area in general.

2.
The felling proposed in this application must be carried out within 2 years of the date of this notice.  Once this period has elapsed a re-notification is necessary.
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